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December 16,2013

Barrister AkereMuna
Chairperson
Panel of Eminent Persons
African Peer Review Mechanism

Dear Chairperson Muna:

I extenC compliments and ackrrowledge your email ot Decernber 1"'3,20L3 regardi:rg the United
Nations Development Programme's [UNDP) rerall of Mr. AssefaShita, the Chief Executive Officer
(CEO), a.i. oi tire Africa Peer Review Mechanism IAPRM) Secretariat, and your concerns about
the status of the Trust Fund which has been under UNDP's management since its establishment
several years ago. As the handling of these issues, including the assignment of a temporary
CEO,is the responsibility of the Committe e of Focal Points operating under the direction of the
Charrperson of the For um, I will bi'ief the Chairperson of the Forum and we will contact UNDP

at the apprt-rpriate level without delay.

Let me emphasize that I am quite aware of the urgency that is attached to the issues you have

raised, and assure you that we are determined to effectively address them within the
framework of the Operationa.l Prc,cedures arid in a cost effeci.ive way, especiaily in view of
current budgetary constraini.s and resource scarcity. Thercfore, follov*ring our contact with
UNDP, a determination will be rnade as i o wlrether there is iieed ror a meeting of the nature you

have proposed.

Meanwhile, please accept the assurances of my highest esteem.

Chairperson, APRNICornmittee of Focal Points

cc: Members of the Panel of Erninent Persons

mara M. Konneh


